Great Snoring Parish Council


Clerk  Joanna Otte, Little Manor, Thursford Road, Little Snoring, NR21 0JN  
tel: 01328 822366 email: greatsnoringpc@googlemail.com 
Present: R Coates (Chairman), B Howe, S Pannell (Vice-Chairman), D Perowne, H Seekings, 
J Taylor, J Towers, and two members of the public
Meeting of Great Snoring Parish Council 
on Thursday 6 November 2014 at 7.00pm in the Social Club

MINUTES
Welcome from the Chairman
1. Apologies from NCCllr M Strong and PCSO Kirby.
2. Declarations of pecuniary interest by the Councillors in any of the items listed below.
3. Minutes of the previous Meeting (4 Sept) to be approved and signed as a true record.
4. Matters arising: Progress on items from previous meetings for information or reminders only. Items not on this agenda requiring decisions will be placed on the agenda for the next meeting.
i. Problems with some people still parking on the knoll.
5. The Meeting was temporarily closed for Parishioners to express any concerns they have and for reports from the District and County Councillors and the PCSO.
· Police report: no crimes; 1 call: tree blocking road.

· NCCllr written report:

Norfolk County Council Budget Consultation - details in ‘Your Norfolk’. Do respond because attention is paid to what is say. The consultation closes on 19 December. The budget will be set by Full Council (84 County Councillors) on 16 February 2015.   
Better Broadband for Norfolk November Update
At the end of September 2014 BT had exceeded its contractual commitment having provided access to fibre based broadband infrastructure for over 92,000 Norfolk premises.  
Norfolk Libraries helping mature people to get to grips with technology: Digifest is a series of events being put on by Norfolk Library and Information Service across the county throughout the month of October to help people feel more assured about using technology. For more information about library services, how to join and events, ask at your local library or visit: www.norfolk.gov.uk/libraries. 
Health Dementia Friendly garden at Wells Community Hospital has a lovely dementia friendly garden which everyone and anyone is welcome to visit.  In addition to the garden the hospital offers dementia activity sessions and a delightful programme of ‘Music for Memory’ to which volunteers, carers and people with dementia are most welcome.  (Ring the hospital on 01328 711 996 for details)
Norovirus: To prevent the spread of norovirus we are asked if we suffer from vomiting and diarrhoea – or who has been in contact with someone with these symptoms – to remain at home and off work for at least 48hrs after our last symptoms. For more advice and information visit www.nhs.uk/norovirus.  
The Chairman re-opened the meeting.
6. Highways and footpaths
i. Cutting the knolls:

a. To note quote from Norse to cut the three knolls twice a month during the season (April – Oct 2015): £400 + VAT.
b. It was agreed to ask Tim Pringle to submit a similar quote and to include the entrances to Gurney’s Grd. (The Clerk would also ask Norse to cut the entrances to Gurney’s Grd).
ii. It was agreed to get a new padlock for Gurney’s Ground. S Pannell would have some more keys cut and distribute them to various people in the village and also the Norse.
iii. To note that the sign post at the top of Back Lane will be removed because it is an extra sign post and no longer required.

iv. Items to report
a. Stones on road edge at Honeysuckle Cottage and Providence.
b. Barsham Road street name sign needs to be re-erected (NNDC).
c. Hedge / shrubs need to be cut back at Clevency (notify owners).
v. Parish Tidy-ups were discussed. It was agreed that it would probably be best to leave this due to the onerous requirements of risk assessments and providing equipment.
7. NCC Parish Partnership Plan

i. To consider if it is possible to sort out the drainage problems at Duck End under this scheme whereby the County Council would cover 50% of the cost. The Highways engineer sent an email saying that a scheme to improve the drainage was programmed for 2016-17 and would cost in the region of £37k. It was agreed that this was too much for the Parish Council. However the Clerk was asked to see if it would be possible for the Highways Engineer to explain the proposed scheme at a site meeting with members of the Parish Council and Alec.
8. Planning to consider planning applications and any other planning matters.
i. To consider any proposals from NNDC: none.
ii. To note decisions made by NNDC: none
9. Social Housing. Nothing to report.
10. BBfN – response from County Council regarding improvements:
‘The survey identified that due to the distance of properties from Little Walsingham cabinet 2 which serves the village, even if it were upgraded this would not improve speeds.  Therefore a new pair of cabinets will be required in the village along with a complex fibre connection.  This means that even if the existing duct were used the overall costs would mean that the village would not be upgraded under the current contract.

Therefore the village is in the scope of the next contract, I will know the outcome in early 2015.’
11. Vodaphone Community Open Sure Project. This was not carried forward because there was insufficient broadband speed.
12. Financial business to consider payment of invoices and other financial business.
i. To note receipts: NNDC 2nd instalment of precept and Council Tax Support Grant £1,649
ii. The bank statements were confirmed with balances as below:

	
	17 October 2014

	Barclays current account
	827.37 

	Barclays savings account
	5,053.10 

	
	£5,880.47 


iii. To note £1,000 transferred from savings account to current account on 21 Oct 2014.
iv. The following payments were approved:
	
	Cheque no
	

	J Otte (expenses Aug – Nov)
	100182
	64.02

	Social Club (Parish Council 06/11/14)
	100183
	10.00

	Norse Commercial Services (Grds Maintenance Gurney’s Grd)
	100184
	176.35

	Walsingham Estate Properties Ltd (allotments)
	100185
	120.00

	 total
	
	£ 370.37

	Cheques made between meetings
	
	

	Tim Pringle (cutting the knolls for the season)
	100181
	160.00


v. To note standing order payment of salary and pension contributions: 
	25 Oct 2014 salary (less personal pension cont £6.44)
	110.68

	25 Oct 2014 Norfolk Pension Fund (employer’s cont: £23.42; employee’s cont: £6.44)
	29.86

	25 Nov 2014 salary (less personal pension cont £6.44) 
	110.68

	25 Nov 2014 Norfolk Pension Fund (employer’s cont: £23.42; employee’s cont: £6.44)
	29.86


13. To consider and set the Budget and Precept for 2015/16 (see attached information)
i. The figures were reviewed.
ii. Determine whether or not there are any other likely calls on planned expenditure.
a. It was agreed to make a contribution towards the cost of printing the newsletter: D Perowne would inform the council of the cost of a set of cartridges.

b. It was noted that a tree surgeon might be needed to cut back the trees on the knolls but this would be covered by the reserves.

iii. It was agreed to accept the LCTSG from NNDC of £253
iv. It was agreed to set the Precept for 2015-16 at £3,000 (same as in the previous year). The form for NNDC was completed and signed.
14. To note the report from the External Audit

i. ‘On the basis of our review, in our opinion the information in the annual return is in 
accordance with the proper practices and no matters have come to our attention giving cause for concern that relevant legislation and regulatory requirements have not been met.
ii. Notices pertaining to the annual audit have been placed on the notice boards as required.

15. Allotments
i. To note a letter from an allotment holder regarding the ‘track’ which was becoming quite rutted at The Street end and was difficult to negotiate at the Dildash Lane end. It was agreed that D Perowne would roll the track, but that nothing could be about the incline at the Dildash Lane end. It as noted that the ‘track’ was a path and not intended for use by vehicles.
ii. To note that there were lots of rats on the allotments. It was agreed to get quotes for pest control.

iii. It was agreed to ask Stuart Bushell to topper the uncultivated allotments to keep the weeds under control.

iv. The Clerk would inform allotment holders that the rent would be increased to £15 per allotment to cover the costs of maintenance (including pest control).

v. It was noted that there were a few allotments available for rent.
16. WWI centenary commemorations
i. To consider a permanent memorial. Carry forward to next meeting.
17. Communicating with the village

i. Newsletter

18. Communication from members of the public:
19. Correspondence: mail circulated as usual
20. Any other business for report or placing on the agenda for the next Meeting
21.  It was agreed to change the regular date for meetings to 2nd Thursday of alternate months (rather than 1st Thursday)
22. To confirm the date of the next meeting at 7 pm in the Social Club Thursday 8 January 2015.
Meeting closed 8.45 pm
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Signed: ……………….............................



Date………………..


Chairman 


